Currently there are three fire safety certificate applications (Blocks A, B & C) under assessment by Dublin Fire Brigade for the change of use of Dolcain House to emergency accommodation international protection refugees.   Works are currently under way on site on all three on foot of 7 Day Notice commencement notices. Where works are commenced on foot of a 7 Day Notice the developer signs a statutory undertaking to comply with all conditions attached to the associated fire safety certificate when granted and ultimate responsibility for complying with Building Regulations rests with the owner, designer, builder. The conversion and use of existing buildings for international protection refugees does not require planning permission. 

